MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING FALL 2006 

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

CUSTER AWARD

The 2006 Arline Custer Awards for best book and best article and the C. 

Herbert Finch Online Publication Award will be presented at the 

business meeting on October 28 in Morristown.  The winners are as follows:

Custer Award - Book

Privacy and Confidentiality Perspectives: Archivists and Archival Records, 

edited by Menzi L. Behrnd-Klodt and Peter Wosh.  Society of American 

Archivist Publication, 2005.

Custer Award - Article

Department of Rare Books and Special Collections, Princeton University 

Library. “Unseen Hands: Women Printers, Binders and Book Designers,” by 

Rebecca Warren Davidson, 2005.  [Exhibition catalog.]

C. Herbert Finch Online Publication Award

University of Virginia, “Patients’ Voices in Early 19th Century Virginia: 

Letters to Doct. James Carmichael & Son,” http://carmichael.lib.virginia.edu/
The six committee members gave numerical ratings to the nominated 

publications.  All of the submissions were excellent and the results of 

the votes were close.  However, these publications received the highest 

ratings.
Respectfully submitted, 

Gabrielle V. Michalek, Chair

DEVELOPMENT
This quarter:

- MARAC chair appointed 3 people to the Development Committee (David Anderson, Doris Malkmus and Amy Schindler).  

- Vendor liaison worked with Morristown LAC on vendor recruitment, and began working with Scranton LAC on vendor recruitment

- committee chair discussed financial issues around the C. Herbert Finch Online Publication Award with members of the Steering Committee

- committee chair received free investment suggestions from Mr. Bogle, founder of the Vanguard group, via B. Primer.
 

There was a significant turn-over in committee membership in the last 6 months, and, with the new appointments, are regrouping for work.  We are having our first meeting Thursday evening, before the Steering Committee meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Simon, Chair, MARAC Development Committee

DISTINGUISED SERVICE AWARD

The committee, composed of Margaret Jerrido, Jennie Diaz Guilbaud, and Lauren Brown has been quiet during the last quarter.  However, that will be changing in the next few months.  Deadline for nominations (letter and completed nomination form from a MARAC member; letter from another MARAC member seconding the nomination, and any other additional letters of support for the nomination) are due January 15th.
 The nomination form is available on the MARAC website, on the Distinguished Service Award Committee page.
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Mangiafico, MARAC Distinguished Service Award Chair

EDUCATION

Scholarships

There were thirteen applicants for meeting, travel and workshop 

scholarships to attend the Morristown meeting.  All of the applicants 

were well-qualified and deserving of scholarships.  The Committee made 

the following awards :

Marsha Trimble Meeting Scholarship:  Jamie Shriver, Hunt Institute for 

Botanical Documentation, Carnegie Mellon University

Travel Scholarships:  Mary Mannix, Frederick County (Md.) 

Public Libraries:  Cassandra Pyle, Carnegie Mellon University Archives

Workshop Scholarships:    Melinda Triller, Dickinson College

                Elizabeth Allan, Monmouth County  (N.J.) Parks System

The Committee is currently advertising for the Leonard Rapport 

Scholarship for the winter Modern Archives Institute.

Fernanda Perrone and Mary Ellen Rogan are both cycling off the 

Education Committee after the Morristown meeting. 
Workshops

The Morristown workshops are all well-subscribed.  Sarah Nerney of the 

Library of Virginia has done an excellent job as Workshop Coordinator.  

As of October 19, 2006 the following numbers have registered:

Encoded Archival Description and Archival Descriptive Standards:  26

Visual and Sound Materials: Acquisition, Preservation and Access:  15
Managing Photograph Collections:  26

The SAA Workshop, Building Digital Collections, has also met its minimum 

registration.

Respectfully submitted,

Fernanda Perrone

Chair, MARAC Education Committee

FINDING AIDS AWARD

 
Becky Simmons is the new Chair of the committee.  Members include: 

 

Mike O'Malley – New member

Dan Horvath – New member

Susan Chore

Jennifer Evans

Derek Gray

Kathryn Kauhl

Christie Lutz 

 

Derek and Susan will be cycling off the committee after the Morristown meeting. 

 

The annual call for submissions was sent electronically to the SAA Listserv, ExLibris, and announced in the Mid-Atlantic Archivist.  Submissions are due Dec. 15, 2006.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,

Becky Simmons, Chair, Finding Aids Award
MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT
The Membership Development Committee did not meet during the Baltimore 

meeting.

We recently ordered 1000 new brochures.  The only change made was the 

substitution of the new MARAC logo.

We also mailed brochures and invitation letters to the Morristown 

meeting to over 160 small archives throughout the state of New Jersey 

and in parts of New York.  Another mailing will be done in advance of 

the Scranton meeting and will cover parts of New York and eastern and 

central Pennsylvania.

Jane Ingold

Chair, Membership Development Committee
NATIONAL COALITION FOR HISTORY (NCH)

The National Coalition for History (NCH) serves as the national advocacy office for the historical and archival professions, with a web site at http://www.h-net.org/~nch.

MARAC supports NCH by its annual membership contributions and is currently serving a two-year turn as a member on the 15-member policy board.

The NCH last met on Tuesday, August 1, 2006 during the Society of American Archivists Meeting in Washington, D.C. Reports from Arnita Jones (Chair of the NCH Board), Bruce Craig (Executive Director of NCH), and Brian Martin (Treasurer of NCH) were shared. 

Highlights from the meeting: Bruce Craig is leaving in January 2007. Much of the discussion focused on his replacement, the assembling of a search committee, developing a job description, advertising the position, and the hiring process/time table. Jim Gardner distributed a draft of the NCH Strategic Plan. The draft plan was adopted and is available at the NCH web site. 

MARAC paid their FY 2006 dues to NCH totaling $1500.00. Otherwise, traffic on the NCH Policy Board Listserv has been slow. As always, I will forward to leadership any issues of importance for consideration.
Respectfully Submitted,

Allison Oswald
NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS
No Report Submitted.  See meeting minutes.
OUTREACH
Archives Week

We received a large number of event announcements which were posted to

the MARAC website. 

As a reminder, the theme for 2007 Archives Week activities is:

"Exploring New Worlds: Archives in our Lives". Archives Week 2007 is

October 7th-13th. 

Logo

We are progressing with the ordering of promotional materials and table

covers with the new logo. Due to the MARAC budget cycle, we were not

able to have items for the meeting in Morristown, however we will have

items at the meeting in Scranton. I am hoping to have previews of items

for the winter steering committee meeting. If you have any suggestions

regarding promotional materials we can sell, please let the committee

know. 

After an initial attempt at a new masthead for the Mid-Atlantic

Archivist we are back at the drawing board. We are currently working

with the graphic designers at the Library of Virginia to further 

enhance

the masthead. We are hoping that it will be ready for the December

deadline. 

Website Sub-Committee

We have filled the Content Web Master position. Jessica Tanny of the

University at Buffalo will begin her new duties as Content Web Master

following this meeting. We would like to thank outgoing Content Web

Master Michele Tourney for her work on the website.

The style manual for the website is completed and available. Also, we

now have a web counter so we can track the number of hits we have on

specific pages of the website. The counter is hidden, so you will not

see it. 

We will soon be implementing a "hidden" page that will have copies of

the MARAC logo and other information for MARAC leadership. Once the

initial page is up, we will be soliciting for items from committees to

be put on the site such as manuals, certificate templates, etc. 

Also, we are in the process of testing SurveyMonkey for use in online

balloting for the upcoming MARAC elections. We have a one-year paid

subscription and encourage any committee that may want to develop a

survey to go into next year's membership renewal, to please contact the

Chair of the Outreach Committee. 

The remaining "brown pages" on the website are those for past 

conference

programs. We are currently working with the Meetings Coordinating

Committee and the MARAC Archives regarding these pages. 

Thank you to all members of the Steering Committee for your patience as

we have been working on implementing online payments. Currently, we 

have

a working model for membership renewals, and are working to configure

with the new bank accounts. There may be some compatibility issues that

we hope to resolve quickly. Also, we are doing some checking around for

some donations of technical assistance as we continue to work through

the implementation of the online payments. 

Appointments:

The Outreach Committee has two appointments to fill for current members

whose terms expire at the conclusion of the Fall 2006 meeting in

Morristown: Vincent J. Novara of the University of Maryland, and Jessie

Robinson of the Library of Virginia. Additional appointments will be

made in the coming months. 
Respectfully submitted,

Laura Drake Davis, Chair

 

PUBLICATIONS
Linda Angle Miller is the new chair of the Publications Committee.  She will continue to handle sales of MARAC Publications.   Katy Rawdon-Faucett, Jason Stieber and Kevin Stone Fries are continuing in their current positions.  At this time, Jennifer McDaid, Ed Galvin and Jennie Levine will be members for 2006 – 2008.  The remainder of the appointees should be confirmed by the Steering Committee meeting on October 26.  Currently, the entire committee is up for renewal in 2006.  We are attempting to get several members onto the odd year rotation. 

PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT, July 16 – October 15, 2006

Automation in Archives


0




Documentary Heritage


0




Guidelines for Archives & Ms.

1




Constitutional Issues



0




Tech. Leaf. #1 (Social Welfare)

0




Tech. Leaf. #2 (Cost of Archives)
           
2




Tech. Leaf. #3 (Planning for Archives)
0







Tech. Leaf. #4 (Congressional Collections)
0




Tech. Leaf. #5 (Archival Exhibitions)

0




Tech. Leaf. #6 (Volunteers in Archives)
1




Tech. Leaf. #7 (Classified Documents)
2




Tech. Leaf. #8 (Sampling)


0




Tech. Leaf. #9 (Photograph Preservation)
0




Tech. Leaf. #10 (Scientific Records)

0




Tech. Leaf. #11 (Architectural Records)
0

MID-ATLANTIC ARCHIVIST

Katy Rawdon-Faucett continues as Editor of the MAA.  We are looking for an Assistant Editor, with the anticipation that she/he would move into the editorship in the future.

The Fall MAA should have been received by now.  We’re mostly within budget. The MAA is always looking for interesting news and articles to publish.

AGENDA ITEM FOR THE NEXT YEAR




The main item for the next year will be to assess the first eight technical leaflets and several of the Occasional Publications to determine whether they need to be withdrawn, updated or continued as is.   

AND . . . AS ALWAYS . . . WE ARE LOOKING FOR PEOPLE TO WRITE TECHNICAL LEAFLETS.

 

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Angle Miller, Chair
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